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Alwin Holland Parent Advisory Council Meeting
Monday, March 7th
Executive in Attendance:  Ginger Alexander, Sharla Pearce, Cheryl Ross

Staff in Attendance:  Pat Lang

Members in Attendance:  Jolene Arberry, Kelly MacLennan, Melissa McCoy, Valerie Zimmer, Amber Sannachan, Mila Baker, Dianne Lindsay, Erika Lillico, Sheri-Lynn Peterson
The meeting was called to order at 9:03am.  Minutes from last month’s meeting were read and approved by Mila and seconded by Kelly.
Principal’s Report:  

· Six to eight new students will be joining Alwin Holland between now and after spring break.

· At present there are fourteen Kindergarten students registered for September.

· Mrs. Pomeroy, “The Dance Lady”, is giving lessons to the students this week.  There will be a family dance on Thursday night at 6:30.

· Badminton and Track and Field will be starting up soon.

· Report cards will go home on Monday, March 14th.  Wednesday and Thursday of that same week will be early dismissal days.
Treasurer’s Report:
· Smoothie day sales totaled two hundred eighty dollars.  
Old Business:
· Teacher luncheon is on Wednesday, March 9th.  It was decided to purchase five dollar gift cards from Tim Horton’s to give to the Teachers as a token of appreciation.  This was moved by Kelly and seconded by Jolene.
· March 14th, there will be a retirement tea for Albert Meyer.  He has been Alwin Holland’s custodian for twenty years.  The PAC decided to purchase a two hundred fifty dollar gift certificate from Backcountry as a farewell gift.  This was moved by Erica and seconded by Mila.
· Purdy’s orders have been sent home and are due back on the 14th.  Money raised from this will be used to purchase more document cameras.

· Bike rack – we are waiting to hear from maintenance if they will provide one.

· Canteen concerns – Alwin Holland may need to consider fundraising or looking for sponsorship to support our school canteen for the upcoming school year.

· The PAC has had a few parents offer to be the parent representative for their child’s class.  Their names will follow at the end of the minutes.

· Communication – There are still concerns that school information is not reaching the parents.  Parents would like to see the school’s website updated more often. 

New Business:

· Parent concerns over how past fundraising money has been spent.  To date, this school year the PAC has spent fundraising money on Home Reading material and Document cameras.  Primary students have and will continue to benefit from the new supply of reading material.  Presently, the document cameras are shared amongst the Teachers and are a beneficial teaching aid in the classrooms.
· The third annual flower basket sale is coming up.  Sara Lang has been in touch with Norbert’s Greenhouse and will have information on this fundraiser at our April Meeting.
· Next smoothie day is April 29th.  Cheryl will buy more cups, straws and fruit.  We will watch for yogurt to go on sale.  It was suggested that the smoothie recipe be included in a newsletter.
· The PAC is considering making a donation to next year’s school bussing budget.  This will be tabled until May’s meeting.

SUPAC Report:
Ginger attended the meeting and gave the following report:

· There is a need to update gymnasiums in the District’s rural school.  There is currently a lack of space to provide the Daily Physical Activity requirement mandated by the province.

· April 11th, at the Key Learning Centre, there will be a presentation on Social Media, given by, Jessie Miller.
· Concern was raised about movie watching in the schools.  Questions about how many are being watched, what the film ratings are, and are the movies age appropriate.  Larry Espe is to look into a school district policy on movie watching.

· School trips were discussed.  Concern over the student to adult chaperone ratio was raised.

· The “Energetic Learning Centre” at the Pomeroy Sports Centre, was also discussed.  This new initiative by the school district is being patterned after High –Tech High in California, which uses a project, based learning approach to meet curriculum requirements.  It will provide a different learning environment and learning style for a maximum of two hundred fifty students.  There are currently thirty students enrolled for September.
The meeting was adjourned.  The next PAC meeting is on Friday, April 8th at 1:30pm.  

Please note: Mrs. Pope and some grade six helpers provide pre-school time in the library on Friday’s at 1:30pm.  Your child is welcome to join in for crafts, story time and FUN!
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